1. "How do these contracts protect the State of Nevada?"
· These agreements provide for first dollar liability insurance, without having to pay an additional amount at the time of rental. In the past, the State's self-insured liability program was exposed to considerable losses relating to vehicle accidents involving rented automobiles. All accidents involving rental cars should be reported to (1) the rental car agency; (2) the Attorney General's office; and (3) Risk Management.
· The agreements also provide for a FULL PHYSICAL DAMAGE WAIVER, with no deductible. So, should a car be damaged during the time of the rental, there will be no charge to the State or the renter for the damage.
2.
"What happens if I rent from a company NOT on the contract?" 
· The use of these contracted companies is MANDATORY. The use of non-contracted companies is prohibited, unless every attempt to utilize the services of the contacted companies has been exhausted. Should it be absolutely necessary to rent a vehicle from a non-contracted car rental agency (e.g., there is no vehicle available, you need to rent a large truck or van, etc.), then other measures should be taken to protect the State. In the case of normal passenger vehicles, these should be rented using the State Diner's Club or other credit card (which provides protection for rented vehicle physical damage losses.) If this is not possible, the collision damage waiver should be accepted and paid for as part of the rental. This is an extra expense, which must be paid by the agency. Agencies renting large trucks and vans should (because of the significant values at risk) pay the collision damage waiver.
· Renting from a company where there is no overriding agreement can subject the State to serious liability risks. This is particularly true outside of the state's borders, where the statutory cap on claims against the state does not apply. Such claims can cost the State of Nevada hundreds of thousands of dollars! By renting from one of the contracted companies, you can help minimize this significant exposure.
· If you rent from a non-contracted car rental company, remember you are placing YOUR AGENCY AT RISK FOR THE FULL VALUE OF THE RENTED VEHICLE. Claims for collision and comprehensive losses (including theft) to vehicles rented from non-contracted companies will NOT be paid by Risk Management, but must be paid by the renting individual's agency. This exposure can often exceed $25,000.
